ST. HENRY CATHOLIC CHURCH THE FEAST OF THE EXALTATION OF THE HOLY CROSS SEPTEMBER 14, 2025

Rev. David Dohogne – Pastor fatherdavid@sainthenry.org 573-683-2114

304 Court St. - Charleston, MO 63834 Rectory/Office: 573-683-2114

Connie Reeves – connie@sainthenry.org Carletta Samons – carletta@sainthenry.org www.dioscg.org - www.sthenrychurch.org

Amy Galemore – School Principal principal@sainthenry.org
School: **573-683-6218**

DAILY MASSES

As scheduled in the Bulletin

SUNDAY MASSES

Saturday Evening: 5:00 p.m. Sunday Morning: 8:15 a.m.

CONFESSIONS

Saturday 4:15 – 4:45pm or by appointment.

THIS WEEK AT ST. HENRY

Monday, September 15, 2025 **NO MASS**

Tuesday, September 16, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m. +Bernice Carroll

Wednesday, September 17, 2025 Rosary for Vocations at 8:15 a.m.

Thursday, September 18, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m. +Judy Cobb

Friday, September 19, 2025 NO MASS

Saturday, September 20, 2025 Mass: 5:00 p.m.

St. Henry Parish Family

Sunday, September 21, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m. +Marion Stricker

STEWARDSHIP BY THE BOOK

Even though the Lord led them out of Egypt and provided for their every need, the people in today's first reading were complaining and ungrateful. Does my stewardship of God's gift show that I know from Whom they came and am grateful?

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR SEPTEMBER 13 AND SEPTEMBER 14 SATURDAY 5:00 PM

LECTOR	Debbie Hobbs
GIFT BEARERS	Iason Renaud Family

SUNDAY 8:15 AM

LECTOR	Barbara Whiteside
GIFT BEARERS	Sheila Shankle

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR SEPTEMBER 20 AND SEPTEMBER 21 SATURDAY 5:00 PM

LECTOR	Kim Small
GIFT BEARERS	Pete Story

SUNDAY 8:15 AM

LECTOR	Sophie Dugan
GIFT BEARERS	Mary Ann Stricker

Your Gift of Praise of God

Please take a few moments to prayerfully consider the many ways the Lord has blessed you this week!

STEWARDSHIP OF YOUR TREASURE MONTHLY OPERATING ACCOUNT

Projected expenses for September	\$19,084.62
Amount received for September	\$7,399.00
Sunday Envelopes	\$7,399.00
Number of Families	109
Envelopes received for the week	39

Thank you for your generosity – may the Lord bless and reward you for the good you do!

NEWS FOR SEPTEMBER 14

HOLY HOUR/ADORATION

Our monthly Holy Hour/Eucharistic Adoration will be held THIS Sunday, September 14, from 6:00 – 7:00pm in the church. Consider giving some extra time to our Eucharistic Lord in prayer and adoration! It is time well spent!

ORGAN RECITAL

Sister Catherine Duenne, who is a native of St. Henry Parish, a Benedictine Sister, and an accomplished organist, will host an organ recital in St. Henry Church THIS Sunday, September 14, at 2:00pm. The Parish Choir will also be accompanying her with a few hymns. Spread the word and invite others to join us for this awesome opportunity! We are grateful to Sister Catherine for "coming home" to provide this musical experience for us!

RELIGIOUS RETIREMENT FUND

THIS weekend is the annual "Religious Retirement Fund." We are grateful for the countless men and women religious who have served the Church so faithfully, lovingly, and tirelessly throughout their lives. Now, in their time of retirement, let us continue to offer them our support and show our gratitude through this annual appeal. Thanks for your generous donations to help provide for the needs of our retired religious!

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BREAKFAST

The Knights of Columbus Council in Scott City (Kelso) is hosting a breakfast NEXT Sunday, September 21, from 7:30 – 10:00am in their KC Hall. The menu includes biscuits and gravy, pancakes, hashbrowns, scrambled eggs, and homemade pork sausage! (It doesn't get any better than this!). If you would like to order some of their homemade sausage for yourself, please call Gary at 573-576-6451. Come and enjoy a great meal!

ST. HENRY FALL FUNDRAISER

The students of St. Henry School have begun their Fall Fundraiser! They are offering a variety of items for order and purchase. You may contact any St. Henry student OR contact the school office regarding the items which are available. Thanks for your generous support of this important effort. We couldn't do it without YOU!!

NOTRE DAME ACTIVITY WEEK

Notre Dame High School is hosting their annual "Activity Week" beginning Friday, September 19. A variety of items will be available for order/ purchase. The Activity Week dinners will be held from Monday, September 22, until Thursday, September 25. The cost for the meal is \$15 and the menu is as follows: Monday (Junior Class) - Kettle Beef/Mashed Potatoes; Tuesday (Senior Class) - Pork Steak/Hashbrown Casserole; Wednesday, September 24 (Sophomore Class) - Chicken & Dumplings /Mashed Potatoes; Thursday (Freshman Class) -Broussard's Jambalaya/Corn on the cob. The meal also includes other vegetables, rolls, and dessert and will be served from 5:00 – 7:00pm. If you would like to order any items, please contact Collin Renaud, Matthew Renaud, Ann-Oliver Renaud, Barrett Gunn, Willow Recker, and Will Renaud. These are the students from our parish who attend Notre Dame!

DINNER AND A STORY

The next "Dinner & A Story" will be held at the KC Hall on Thursday, September 25, beginning with appetizers and fellowship at 5:30pm. The theme for this gathering is "The Danforth Family and I Dare You." The cost to attend is \$25 and includes a delicious meal. If you would like to attend, please RSVP to Mike Mueller (573-233-9650) by Sunday, September 21.

BLEST ART

Blest Art will be visiting our parish during the weekend of October 4/5! Blest Art is a well-established and church-approved company which creates beautiful olive wood religious items from the Holy Land. Proceeds from the sale of these items help support Christian families who live in this sacred part of the world which sadly is torn apart by war and violence. Consider helping our fellow Christians who live in the land of our Savior by purchasing some of their beautiful items! This event will take place in the school gym. You are invited to go over after the weekend Masses to see their items which make perfect gifts for any occasion, especially with Christmas just a few months away!

PARISH BREAKFAST

We will be having a Parish Breakfast after Mass on Sunday, October 5! Mark your calendars and plan to attend. We extend our thanks and appreciation to the PCCW and the Knights for planning and preparing this important event for our parish family!